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Invitation MGSE in Lüdenscheid 2017 
 
 
There is a connection between RC Lüdenscheid and four other European Rotary Clubs 
 
One is based in England and the other ones in Netherlands, Belgium and France. 
 
The connection exists since the end of World War II and its aim is to improve the friendship be-
tween these countries. 
 
This group of Rotary Clubs organizes every year an exchange for young adults in which they stay 
one week with other participates in one of these countries. Together they have the chance to dis-
cuss certain topics and to improve their understanding of different cultures. 
 
The participates will visit different companies and social institutions. 
The English speaking program is named MGSE (Mini Group Study Exchange). 
 
This year the meeting will be organized by the RC of Lüdenscheid. 
 
We are happy to invite you to this event. 
 
The event starts on August 27th 2017 and ends on September 3rd 2017 in Lüdenscheid. 
 
 
The event will be charged by the RC Lüdenscheid. 
Our guests can sleep in Rotarian families. 
 
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me via phone or email. 
I would be happy to hear from you soon. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Olaf Thiessies 
YEO Jugenddienst  
Rotary Club Lüdenscheid 
 

 

 


